	JBEA

 INCLUDEPICTURE  \d "E:\\国際BC学会英語\\images\\arrow.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET 


 HYPERLINK "../news.html" 
Newsletter

 INCLUDEPICTURE  \d "E:\\国際BC学会英語\\images\\arrow.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET 
2000


	JBEA Online Newsletter




	Volume 6 -- April 2000


	October National Conference to be held at Kwansei Gakuin University

	-
	The Sixtieth National Conference of the Japan Business English Association will be held at Kwansei Gakuin University. 

October 14 (Sat) and 15 (Sun), 2000
Kwansei Gakuin University
Uegahara Ichibancho 1-155
Nishinomiya City, Hyogo
662-8501 Japan
JBEA director Prof. Sadao Norisada and JBEA members Profs. Fukuichi Asada, Norio Iwane and Mikito Nakamura are all on the faculty of Kwansei Gakuin University and the University has played a vital role in the history of both the JBEA and Business English Studies in Japan.

Prof. Norisada has agreed to chair the Conference Programming & Executive Committee, and this year the Committee has once again asked the Head Office of the Association to handle all conference preparations.

Detailed conference information will be sent to all JBEA members in mid-August.


	Fifty-ninth National Conference Report

	A.G.M 
	The Fifty-ninth National Conference of the JBEA was held on October 9 and 10 at Toyo Gakuen University’s campus in Nagareyama City, Chiba. A large number of Association members attended the conference and helped to make it a resounding success. 

A sincere vote of thanks goes to Prof. Masanaga Uda, Chairman of the Toyo Gakuen University Board of Directors, to Profs. Tatsuo Nobu (Chair) and Yojiro Ii of the Conference Programming & Executive Committee, and to all the faculty, staff and students of Kansai Gaidai University, as well as all the special members of the Kanto Chapter and the citizens of Nagareyama City, who gave their unstinting help and support at all stages of planning and organization.

A summary of the conference program is available at this site.

A detailed official record of the conference proceedings will appear in Volume 59 of the JBEA Annual Studies to be published in September 2000.


	New Members

	Color = 
	The AGM approved the following new members, and the Association looks forward to their presentations at future National Conferences: 

· Eisuke Fukao -- Kansai Gaidai University (Kansai) 

· Akira Hasegawa -- Kansai Gaidai University (Kansai) 

· Alex M. Hayashi -- Oitemon Gakuin University (Kansai) 

· Nagamoto Nishikawa -- Kobe University (Kansai) 

· Seiji Nomura -- Credit Lyonnaise (Kanto) 

· Katsuhiko Sakano -- Tezukayama University (Kansai) 

· Kenji Tanaka -- Setsunan University (Kansai) 

· Takeshi Tone -- State Street (Kanto) 

· Shigeki Yamamichi -- Kansai Gaidai University (Kansai) 

· Tomoaki Yamada -- Shizuoka Pref. University (Kanto) 

Please note that some new members residing in the Kanto area have, for job location and other reasons, requested membership of the Kansai Chapter.


	Resignations and Secessions

	= 
	The following resignations were accepted at the AGM: 

Norio Aoyama, Midori Iguchi, Kosuke Ishisone, Megumu Terasawa, Kotaro Watanabe, Macmillan Language House, Dobunkan Publishers

The following memberships lapsed:

Shin’ichi Kimura, P. McEvilly

Deaths
Sadao Ishida -- Honorary Member
Shigeo Urabe -- Former Head of Kanto Chapter

Resignations in 2000
Profs. Nagayo Yanada, Norimi Kawashima, Seiki Imai, Masao Saito, Toshio Onishi and Michiyasu Shishido tendered their resignations after the Annual General Meeting in November, most of them giving retirement as the reason.


	JBEA Membership

	.>
	JBEA membership figures as of the Annual General Meeting held on Oct. 9, 1999 and the publication of this Newsletter on April 1, 2000 were: 

Oct. 99

Apr. 00

Honorary Members

3

3

Regular Members

216

219*

Supporting Members

1

1

Total
220
223
* Membership at AGM + New Members - Subsequent Resignations/Deaths


	Obituary

	.>
	Prof. Tadashi Kato, former director and long-time member of the JBEA, passed away shortly after attending the November meeting of the Kansai Chapter. Prof. Kato was 86 years old.


	Election of JBEA Officers

	.>
	Elections for JBEA directors and auditors are scheduled to take place during the 60th National Conference to be held at Kwansei Gakuin University in October. 

In preparation for these elections, the Election Supervision Committee plans to conduct a postal ballot in June to select candidates for the posts of directors.


	New JBEA Web Site Address Change

	.>
	As announced last year, the addresses of the two JBEA Web Site locations have changed as follows: 

http://webclub.kcom.ne.jp/mb/jbea-1 (Japanese)
http://webclub.kcom.ne.jp/mb/jbea-2 (English)

The Communication Systems Committee (to be renamed the Public Relations Committee this autumn) has, with the approval of the Association for Business Communication in the United States, created a link from the JBEA Web site to that of the ABC.


	Annual Studies

	.>
	Under the direction of Annual Studies Publication Commitee chair Prof. Naoki Kameda, Annual Studies No. 58 was published in a new and larger A4 format. The overall design of the journal (under the supervision of Prof. Koichi Nakano) has also been modernized. 

New Rules and Guidelines
Successive Annual Studies Publication Committees under the direction of former chair Prof. Tomonari Nakamura and current chair Prof. Naoki Kameda have been working on new publication rules and guidelines, and the following items were approved by the Annual General Meeting.

1. Rules for Publication of Papers 

2. Guidelines for Writing of Papers 

3. Standard Notes on Writing of Papers 

All papers submitted to future editions of Annual Studies should comply strictly with the above Rules, Guidelines and Notes. A copy of the Rules, Guidelines and Notes was sent to all members giving presentations at the 59th Annual Conference, along with an invitation to submit papers to the 60th edition of Annual Studies.

The new Rules, Guidelines and Notes are designed to further improve the quality of submissions to the Annual Studies, and the Committee is at present considering similar revisions to the screening procedure.


	JBEA Name Change Survey

	.>
	For many years there has been a vigorous on-going debate within the JBEA regarding the advisability of changing the Association’s name. To ascertain the views of as many members as possible, a questionnaire was sent to all JBEA members in September 1999, inviting them to express their opinions on a change of the Association’s name. The questionnaire featured both multiple-choice and open-ended questions. 

A total of 113 replies were received (representing a 53% response rate). Preliminary results of the multiple-choice section of the questionnaire were as follows:

1.

Should be changed

19

17%

2.

Better to change

55

49%

3.

No preference

15

13%

4.

Better not to change

18

16%

5.

Should not be changed

6

5%

Note: The above figures do not include the following:

Invalid Response (1), Overseas Residents (3), Address Unknown (4)

The opinions listed in the open-ended questions are now being analysed.


	New Public Relations Committee

	.>
	Thanks to the efforts of Prof. Hirosuke Shima (Chair) and other members of the Communication Systems Committee, the JBEA Web site is now online and attracting many visitors. In order to facilitate the maintenance and further development of the site, as well as the publication of newsletters and other publicity materials, the General Meeting approved the amendment of Article 6 of its Charter and the creation of a new Public Relations Committee. Unlike the Communication Systems Commitee it replaces, the new commitee will have permanent status, and should begin its activities next year.


	Science Council and UNEA

	.>
	In May, 1999 the JBEA completed formalities for re-registration with the Science Council of Japan, and on September 14 received confirmation that it had been registered as an academic research organization coming under the Commercial Studies Committee of the 3rd Division. JBEA director Prof. Koji Tsubaki has been nominated as the Association’s representative on the committee. 

The JBEA representatives on the Union of National Economic Associations will continue to be Association directors Profs. Koji Tsubaki and Satoshi Niibori.

Prof. Tomonari Nakamura has been appointed chair of the UNEA English Annual Report Editorial Committee, and director Prof. Yukiko Adachi has once again been asked to draft the JBEA report.
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